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Annual meeting 

 Smaller executive proposed 

A constitutional change to reduce the 
membership of the executive to nine 
from the current 13 will be proposed to 
the annual general meeting  of the Old 
East Village Community Association. 
The meeting takes place Thursday, 
September 24, upstairs at the Farmers 
and Artisans Market, Dundas at Ontar-
io. Doors open at 6:30 pm and the 
meeting starts at 7 pm. 
Child-minding will be available, free. 
To register for one of the limited num-
ber of places, message carolepfr[at]
hotmail.fr.  
If the meeting approves the change, 
the size of the executive will be re-
duced by attrition over two years, with 
only two directors at large elected this 
year and two next year. 
Reasons  for the change are dis-
cussed by the community association-
president, Kristina Greenaway Courey, 
in her column on page 2 of this paper.  
Also up for election at this yearôs 
meeting are a vice-president and secre-
tary. 
Neither the current vice-president, 
Ellen Husk, nor the secretary, Paul 
Seale, intends to seek re-election. 
Continuing members of the execu-
tive, with a year left in their terms, are 
the treasurer, Jacalyn Grabowski , the 
president, Kristina Greenaway Courey  
and three directors at large, Joel Eck-
ert, Rodger Moran and Carole Perraud. 
 

BAC registration 
September 16 

Registration for the fall programs 
of the Boyle Activity Council con-
tinues from 7 to 9 pm Wednesday, 
September 16, at the Boyle Com-
munity Centre, 530 Charlotte.  
Forms for printing can be found 
at www.boylecouncil.ca. 

Grocery store leads off plans 
for major OE developments 
While there are tôs still to be crossed  
and iôs to be dotted, some major devel-
opments are in the works for the Old 
East Village. 
If all goes according to plan, they 
will be led off as early as December 
by a new grocery store, part of a food 
hub that entrepreneur Dave Cook is 
creating in the historic Somerville 
building on Dundas, a few steps east 
of Adelaide (for more, see page 4). 
On more distant horizons are rede-
velopment of: 

¶ the derelict McCormick property by 
Sierra Construction of Woodstock  

with heritage-sensitive plans for a 
mix of medium-rise apartment 
blocks, seniorsô housing, townhous-
es and commercial uses. 

¶ the Kelloggôs plant, which  has been 
bought by the BayShore Groups of 
St. Catherines whose specialties in-
clude redeveloping old industrial 
sites. 
Meanwhile, construction of a third 
tower in the Revo apartment complex 
on King was scheduled to start over 
the coming winter with rental of the 
300 or so units targeted for  the fall of 
2017. 

A LORNE AVENUE landmark for 14 years, Reid Barrett�¶s front-yard garden 
yields its quota of beans.  
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